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Article 1  The National Taiwan Normal University (NTNU) has established the International 

Academic Cooperation Committee (hereinafter referred to as the Committee) in order to 

strengthen international academic cooperation and exchanges between NTNU and its 

counterparts in other countries. 

Article 2  The committee members shall comprise the NTNU Vice President, Chief Secretary, Vice 

President for Academic Affairs, Vice President for Student Affairs, Vice President for the 

Office of Research and Development, Vice President for General Affairs, Deans of 

various departments, Executive Director of the Mandarin Training Center, Vice President 

for International Affairs, and the Director of the Division of Research and Industry Liaison. 

Membership in the committee is an unpaid position. 

Article 3  The NTNU Vice President shall be the chairperson of the committee at its meetings, 

which relevant personnel may be invited to attend when deemed necessary. 

Article 4  The Committee shall deliberate on or assist in the execution of the following matters: 

1. Review and approve agreements pertaining to student and faculty exchange programs 

with foreign universities that have signed academic cooperation agreements with 

NTNU. 

2. Review and approve scholarship and subsidy applications for overseas exchange 

programs. 

3. Other matters related to the promotion of international academic cooperation and 

cultural exchanges. 

Article 5  The committee shall meet twice every semester. Ad hoc meetings may be convened 

when necessary. 

Article 6  The administrative affairs of the Committee shall be handled by the Office of International 

Affairs. 

Article 7  These provisions have been reviewed in meetings of the School Administration 

Council prior to being implemented. The same review process will been observed when 

there are amendments to be made to the content. 


